MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW MARCH 7th, 1966

The following are the board minutes of the Village of Sleepy Hollow, March 7th, 1966.

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM by Floyd Falese, Village President. Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

L. Knott - absent (rpt. present 9:15)

R. Fischer - absent

A. Lindemann - absent (rpt. present 8:20)

A. Geis - present

F. Hlavacek - present

J. Quaine - present

It was decided that the next meeting would be changed from April 4th to April 11th so as not to conflict with the Easter period. Chief Sabatino reported that the new squad car would have a twin bar red light and that the minutes of the previous meeting should so read. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted as read except for the above correction. The Mayor reported that the population of the Village is currently around 1,600. The court case with Carpentersville was discussed. A judgement was rendered that the Village would have to pay \$500.00 payable in three installments, the balance due in full by February 18th, 1967.

An expression of thanks was made to Mr. Hlavacek and to Mr. Kessler who donated funds for the purchase of radio equipment to the VIIIage. Mr. Hlavacek read the treasurers report in the absense of Mr. Quigley. A voucher was received from the State of Illinois in the amount of \$4,972.58. Twenty-five dollars was received for ticket violations. A request was made that an open invoice dating back to July to W. R. Meadows be examined.

Mr. Quaine reported that the Falese Land Co. had sold eight of the seventeen vacant houses orginating from the Mark 60 homes. A discussion was made on having a general village clean-up. Mr. Callahan was present at the meeting and interviewed by the board for the possibility of being hired to do general village maintenance work. It was agreed that he would be paid \$450.00 a month plus extra pay for duties rendered in being a part time policeman. He would be under the supervision of Chief Sabatino. His nature of employment would be on a contract self employed basis. Mr. Quaine moved and Mr. Lindemann seconded and the voice vote of 4-0 approved of Mr. Callahan being engaged by the Village of Sleepy Hollow based on the above terms.

A letter was read by the Park Commission and the board wish to express appreciation to the commission for its continuing fine efforts on behalf of the Village. Mr. Geis read the police report.

Warning Tickets 10	Assists to Res. on Broken Pipes- 1
Speeding Violations 3	
Driver License Violations 2	Dogs's Impounded 6
Stop Sign Violations 2	Stat. Complaints Rec.& Ans 7
Improper Passing 1	Hse. Watch (Vacation) 5
Improper Parking 1	Assists to State Police 5
Accidents Handled 8	Assists to Sheriff's Police 4
Emergency Runs to Sherman Hosp 4	Assists to Local Police Dept 9
Inhalator Call 1	Assists to Ambulance 4
Fire Call 1	Stolen Car Recover 1
Disorderly Conduct 1	Prowler Call's 8
Domestic 1	Juvenile's Referral to IXC 5
Vandalism Reports 2	Telephone Calls Received 205

It was also noted that Mr. Stepina had contributed funds beyond that which would be required for the purchase of Village Stickers. The board expressed appreciation. Village Stickers are being obtained from all residents in an orderly basis. Letters will follow to those who have not as yet purchased them. Suarez Bros. appeared in person to discuss their having a trailer parked by their house. It was stated that ordinance required its removal. Mr. Hlavacek moved and Mr. Quaine seconded that the meeting be adjourned and at 9:25 PM the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jerome Kessler Village Clerk